

## CITY OF HORNELL

110 Broadway • Hornell, NY 14843 • 607/324-2860

BUREAU OF POLICE
Office of the Chief of Police

March 7, 2012

To:

Board of Public Safety Commission

Traffic Safety Committee

That on the January 12, 2012 Board of Public Safety meeting, Mayor Shawn Hogan called on me to explore the possibility of allowing two-way traffic on Adsit Place. Currently, it is one-way passage allowance for vehicles to exit only on Main St., with entrance to this street limited to a drive down Bostwick Place.

I visited the location several times during the day and night and notice street parking to be sparse. It appears to me that the street is wide enough to allow for entrance and exit from Main St. primarily for the residents of the street. I would recommend that Bostwick Place continue to be one-way passage circling onto Adsit Place. I would recommend allowing the two-way traffic on Adsit Place from Main St. ceasing at the left turn onto Bostwick Place connection where one-way, Do Not Enter signs would have to be erected. Dead End, No Thru Traffic signs would have to be erected on Main St. as well as two-way traffic ahead signage on the north end of Bostwick Pl.

Respectfully submitted:

TJ Murray Chief of Police

TJM/ems



